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FEDERAL TRADE C03131ISSION 
Vl'ASHI\GTO\, D C 20580 

June 20, 1991 


Martin J. Thompson 

R i s r d a n  & McKinzie 
California P l a z a  
300 South Grand Avenue 
29th Floor 

Los Wngeles, California 90871 

Dear Mr, Thompson: 

This letter responds to your revest fo r  a staff a d v i s a q  
opinion concerning a proposal by a physician BPW network that 
sponsors a preferred provider organization (PPO) to negotiate 
prices with individual hospitals whose sewices will be marketed 
to payers as part of t h e  PPQ package. For the reasons discussed 
below, it does not appear the proposed conduct would violate the 
Federal Trade Comission Act. 

According to your letter o f  April 11, 1991, you represent a 
physician %PA network that 
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will not be 
acceptable forle the 

EPA proposes to bargain on an individual 
basis with hbspieals that it wants to include in the package o f  
services it offers to third-party payers. It w i l l  solicit from 
each of the desired hospitals its best price offer, and then 
negotiate, as necessary, w i t h  any hospital whose prices must be 
reduced iP t h e  PPO is to be successfuPly marketed to third-party 
payers. Each hospital" bid price will be kept confidential, and 
the hospitals will not participate in the management sf the IPA. 







Mr, Martin J. Thompson 


hospital, Therefore, t h e  proposed arrangement would not appear 
to be a price-fixing mechanism fo r  hospitals, or create any o t h e r  
horizontal agreement that is inherently suspect under the 
antitrust laws, 

Moreover, there does not appear to be any significant danger appear agreement 


